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Because we spend so much time in vehicles, it’s easy to forget all of us have been pedestrians from time to time and could become victims of motor vehicle crashes.


Did you know that each year in the United States about 5,000 pedestrians are killed by motor vehicle crashes and another 69,000 pedestrians are injured in these accidents? While we might think motorists are at fault, pedestrians often make a bad decision leading to terrible results.

Following these pedestrian safety tips can keep you and loved ones from becoming a motor vehicle crash statistic.

Always use available sidewalks.  Watch out for cars suddenly backing out of driveways or making a turn in front of you.  


If you’re walking on a road without sidewalks or paved shoulders, walk on the left side of the road facing traffic.   When a vehicle comes into view try to make eye contact with the driver to make sure you are seen. Always be ready to move off the road if you sense you are in danger. 


At busy intersections, remember these simple safety rules you learned as a child.

Use crosswalks when available.  Drivers expect to see people there. Look left-right-left before crossing. Watch for vehicles turning "Right-on-Red, “ because drivers might not yield to the pedestrian as required.

It’s important to follow directions given by traffic lights and pedestrian signals at crosswalks.


If you know someone who has trouble crossing a street in the time allowed, such as the elderly or children, contact the municipal traffic engineering department to request longer pedestrian intervals.


Nearly two-thirds of pedestrian fatalities occur between 6 p.m. and 6 a.m., so make sure you are visible and predictable during these hours. Wear something reflective either on your clothes or shoes.

During Halloween trick-or-treat time, make sure children glow in the dark with bright, reflective materials. Glowing materials for children to carry on their Halloween adventures include lighted candy buckets, neon light sticks, spooky flashlights and bright bags.


Go over pedestrian traffic rules with children before they go out, but remember they’re excited and might not be paying attention. Parents or a responsible teenager should walk with small children.


Finally, always remember that drinking alcohol and taking a walk are not a good combination. About 33 percent of pedestrian fatalities are related to alcohol consumption.

For more information on pedestrian safety, contact Cheryl Wyatt, Extension associate in Bicycle/Pedestrian Safety, at 859-257-3000, Ext. 108, or cwyatt@bae.uky.edu.  Your (County Name) Cooperative Extension Service also has information on pedestrian and bicycle safety.

Educational programs of the Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, age, sex, religion, disability or national origin.
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